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11 November 2013 

 

Comments RE: Plan Commission agenda (Nov 18) item #8 

 

Item #8 – 632-622 Howard Place 

This proposal calls for demolition of two Contributing buildings in the federal Langdon Street 

Historic District.  If these two buildings are demolished the number of Contributing buildings in the 

Langdon Street historic District will be reduced from 74 to 72 (the recent approval of The Waterfront 

development reduced the number from 77 to 74). 

 

Contributing v. Non-Contributing 

Federal guidelines for historic districts require the designation of each property in a historic district 

to be designated “contributing” or “non-contributing” to the historic significance of the district. A 

property “contributes” to the district if it adds to the historic associations, historic architectural 

qualities, or archaeological values for which the historic district is significant.. Historic districts are 

analogous to jigsaw puzzles – taken together, the pieces tell a broader story, but as pieces are 

removed the picture becomes less clear. The district is the resource that enriches Madison’s (and the 

UW’s) identity and quality of life. Every demolition degrades the resource. 

  

Downtown Plan 

This proposal directly contradicts the objective and recommendations for the Langdon 

Neighborhood in the Downtown Plan.  

 Objective 4.9: “[The Langdon neighborhood] should continue to accommodate a limited 

amount of higher-density development on selected sites while maintaining its historic and 

architectural integrity.” 

 Recommendation 94: Encourage preservation and rehabilitation of contributing historic 

buildings. 

 Recommendation 95:  Encourage relatively higher-density infill and redevelopment that is 

compatible with the historic context in scale and design on non-landmark locations and sites 

that are not identified as contributing to the National Register Historic District. 

 

We caution against accepting condition arguments in support of demolition in historic districts. If the 

poor condition of a historic building can be used to justify demolition by the party who has owned 

the building for several years, then approval of demolition based on that justification will serve as a 

reward for those who would prefer demolition over maintenance of historic buildings. 
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